
 

Meeting Minutes 

May 29, 2018 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioner met in their regular monthly workshop session on Monday, May 
29, 2018 at 5 pm at City Hall. 

Mayor Lowe called the workshop to order with Commissioners present being Lamar Hughes, Edward 
Lee, and Billy G. West.  Commissioner Stockton was absent due to illness and Commissioner Moser was 
on vacation. 

Mayor Lowe opened the floor for workshop discussion of the budget.  He noted the new draft decreased 
the tax increase to 20 cents due to the positive sales tax reports from Rural King’s opening, setting it at 
1.36.  He noted we still had not received health insurance numbers, which could change the rate.  The 
increase would be used for capital improvements including the Engleman Park project and a fire truck 
and the SJHS gymnasium debt issued.  He advised the last time to make any changes to the budget is the 
June 4th meeting, due to the public notice requirements.  Final reading was slated for the June 25, 2018 
meeting.   

Mayor Lowe reviewed the agenda for June 4, 2018.  A rezoning proposed as Ordinance No. 965 was 
reviewed by Scott Wilson as a recommendation from the Planning Commission and requested by the 
property owner to C-3.  The property was off Highway 68 at Commerce Street and would be used as an 
RV park, which is a use on review for C-3 zoning.  The use would not allow for a trailer park and Scott 
confirmed that Commerce Street was not being extended so no additional public street maintenance 
was being added.   

Mayor Lowe noted he would like to add a Resolution to name a memorial bridge in honor of Reverend 
Clinton Riddle. 

No action was taken.  The workshop was adjourned at 5:23 p.m. 

This the 29th day of May, 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


